

STATE OF HAWAII DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION 869 PUNCHBOWL STREET HONOLULU, HAWAII 96813-5097

IN REPLY REFER TO:

BRENNON T MORIOKA

IDIRECTOR

Deputy Directors
MICHAEL D. FORMBY
FRANCIS PAUL KEENO
BRIAN H. SEKIGUCHI
JIRO A. SUMADA

April 7, 2010

TESTIMONY OF THE DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION

COMMITTEE ON TRANSPORTATION, INTERNATIONAL & INTERGOVERNMENTAL AFFAIRS

GOVERNOR'S MESSAGE NO. 391, SUBMITTING FOR CONSIDERATION AND CONFIRMATION TO THE MEDICAL ADVISORY BOARD, GUBERNATORIAL NOMINEE, ALAN SERIKAWA, FOR A TERM TO EXPIRE 6-30-2014

1

The Department of Transportation supports the confirmation of Dr. Alan Serikawa's second term appointment to the Medical Advisory Board.

Dr. Serikawa is a member of the American Optometric Association and the Hawaii Optometric Association. His wealth of knowledge and experience in optometry, along with his active participation at board meetings, provide the DOT with the sound advice needed to maintain the medical criteria and vision standards for motor vehicle drivers.

Dr. Serikawa graduated from Moanalua High School, the University of Hawaii and the Southern California College of Optometry.

The Department of Transportation respectfully requests that this committee confirms Dr. Serikawa to the Medical Advisory Board.